
BOROUGH OF NEWTOWN 
NEWTOWN, CONNECTICUT 

 
 

Minutes of the regular meeting of the Borough of Newtown Board of Burgesses on Tuesday, 
July 9, 2019 in the Old Court Room at Edmond Town Hall, Newtown, CT. Warden Maher 

called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m. 
 

Present: Warden Jay Maher, Second Senior Burgess Betsy Kenyon, Burgess Chris Gardner, 
Burgess Bill Lucas, Burgess Bill Eder, Burgess Jim Gaston, Burgess Anthony Baiad, Tax 

Collector Jodie Enriquez, Treasurer Paula Brinkman and Clerk Ann Scaia. 
 

Absent: Tree Warden Rob McCulloch 
 

Also Present: Nine members of the public. 
 
Burgess Baiad made a motion to accept the June 11, 2019 regular meeting minutes, 
seconded by Burgess Gaston. Motion passed. 
 
 

Public Participation: 
Jane Sharpe and Peg Townsend, of the Town & Country Garden Club, presented the plans and 

progress of Island #2 (at the intersection of Glover Avenue and Queen Street). Please see 
attached for details. 

The following attendees spoke – Ted Welsh, of 4 King Street; Bob Geckle, of 35 Queen Street; 
Lydon Thomas, of 22 Juniper Road; Lisa Floros, of 32 Queen Street; Laura and Kenneth 
Lerman, of 55 Main Street; and Ken Kopsco, of 4 Overlook Drive. There was a general 

discussion for the need of sidewalks throughout the Borough, including Queen Street, and further 
discussion about creating an ad hoc planning committee. This topic will be on the agenda for the 

August Borough Regular Meeting. 
 
 

Warden’s Report:  Warden Maher opened discussion to consider Second Senior Burgess 
Kenyon as the new Senior Burgess.  

 
Burgess Gaston made a motion for Betsey Kenyon to assume the title of Senior Burgess 

seconded by Burgess Lucas and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Gaston made a motion for Chris Gardner to assume the title of Second Senior 
Burgess seconded by Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 

 
They will both be sworn in after the conclusion of tonight’s meeting. 

 
Warden Maher was approached by borough resident, Dana Smith, regarding the possibility of a 
sidewalk from the monument island up to Currituck Road on the northeast side of Main Street. 

He conveyed to Ms. Smith he would assess the length and approximate cost. Warden Maher 



reported the length to be 400 linear feet which is approximately 2,000 sq. feet. Considering it 
would be a stamped concrete or better the sidewalk would cost approximately $40,000-50,000. 

 
 
Tree Warden’s Report: Due to health issues, Tree Warden McCulloch conveyed via email the 
following update: Trees are slated for removal on West Street, Mt. Pleasant Road, Lincoln Drive 

and one possibly on Borough Lane. The removal of stumps should be completed by late 
July/early August. He is working on a more finalized tree planting list to present at the August 

Borough meeting. 
 
 

Tax Collector's Report: Tax Collector Enriquez reported the following for June 2019 (End of 
Fiscal Year): Total Taxes Due for the List of 2017: $225,836.95; Current Taxes: 

$224,684.33; Back Taxes: ($217.50); Interest: $766.17; Liens & Fees: $144.00.  Total 
Submitted to Treasurer to Date: $225,380.83.  Current Taxes Collected: $224,302.76 

representing 99.11%. 
 

Burgess Gaston made a motion to accept the Tax Collector’s Report for June 2019, 
seconded by Burgess Eder and unanimously approved. 

 
Treasurer’s Report: The June 2019 report presents:  A deposit of $96.00 was made from the 

Borough Zoning Office. A deposit of $330.83 was made from Tax Collector, Jodie Enriquez. A 
deposit of $.10 was made for miscellaneous property tax. A transfer of $25,500.00 was made to 

cover last month’s invoicing. Interest on the 12 mo. CD was $112.44 making a total of 
$76,913.63. 

 
Burgess Gaston made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report for June 2019, seconded 

by Burgess Gardner and unanimously approved. 
 

The following motions are transfers for the 2018-2019 fiscal year budget. 
 

Burgess Gaston made a motion to amend the agenda to include discussion and potential 
action on transferring $746.11 from Auxillary Help to Streets and Parks, seconded by 

Burgess Lucas and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Gaston made a motion to transfer $746.11 from Auxillary Help to Street and 
Parks, seconded by Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Gaston made a motion to amend the agenda to include discussion and potential 
action on transferring $2,847.88 from Auxillary Help to Fire Hydrants, seconded by Burgess 

Eder and unanimously approved. 
 
Burgess Gaston made a motion to transfer $2,847.88 from Auxillary Help to Fire Hydrants, 
seconded by Burgess Gardner and unanimously approved. 
 



Zoning Officer’s Report:  Warden Maher reported the MOU signed and completed by 
Selectman Rosenthal, Rob Sibley and Warden Maher. Zoning Officer Rob Sibley introduced 

himself as the new Borough Zoning Officer. He was sworn in by Clerk Ann Scaia prior to this 
meeting. Zoning Officer Sibley had nothing to report as last months of Borough Zoning and 

Borough Zoning Board of Appeals meetings were cancelled. 
 
 

Historic District: Second Senior Burgess Kenyon had nothing new to report. Warden Maher 
reported he cleaned up and re-instated the Historic District sign at Ram’s Pasture. 

 
 
Sidewalks: Warden Maher contacted another contractor to review the scope in pricing allowance 
to ensure the original estimate is realistic. It was concluded Warden Maher’s original estimate of 

$150,000 is within reason for the design and construction of the proposed Rt. 302 sidewalk. 
 
 

Streets & Parks:  Warden Maher confirmed with Supreme Green the area being mowed was the 
approved upon immediate area around the bench, not the 3-acre parcel of land questioned during 

the June Borough meeting. Second Senior Burgess Kenyon will investigate the creation of 
Borough welcoming signage and report her findings at the next borough meeting. Burgess 

Gardner has identified Paul Bastian, a pole climber who has a history working on the flagpole, is 
willing to prep and paint the flagpole. Burgess Gardner will present the costs associated with 
renovating the flagpole at the August Borough meeting. How this will be funded will also be 

discussed at the August Borough meeting. Burgess Gardner also reported he now has the 
capability to lower the flag at the Soldiers and Sailors monument as needed. 

 
 

New Business: Burgess Eder mentioned Aquarion Water Company of CT will be running a 
feeder line from the new water main to where the condos are being built on Mt. Pleasant Road 

per the request of the Toll Brothers. 
 

Old Business: There was nothing new to report. 
 

Public Participation:  None. 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Board of Burgesses will be held on Tuesday, August 13, 
2019 at 7:30p.m. in the Old Court Room in Edmond Town Hall, Newtown, CT. 

 
There being no further business, Burgess Gaston made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 

8:57 p.m., seconded by Burgess Lucas and unanimously approved. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Ann Scaia 
Borough Clerk 



 



Borough of Newtown
Newtown, CT

Monthly Treasurer’s Report
 For month ending June 30, 2019

END FISCAL YEAR 2018-19

Beginning Balance ( June 1, 2019) $596,209.67

OPERATING ACCOUNT (#673)

Income (Deposits)
 Date Description Amount

June 13,2019 Tax Collector (YTD:$225,380.83) $330.83
June 13,2019 BZE $96.00
June 13,2019 AT&T Property Tax refund $0.10

Interest income (June 30, 2019) $22.37

Total income $449.30

Expenses (checks written)
Date Payable To Description Amount
June 11, 2019`` Treasurer’s Acct (331) check #274 $23,000.00
June 11, 2019`` Treasurer’s Acct (331) check #275 $2,500.00

Ending Cash Balance (June 30, 2019) $571,158.97

Outstanding Checks Payable To Description Amount

Total Outstanding Checks $0.00

RECONCILED BANK BALANCE  (June 30, 2019) $571,158.97

12 MONTH CD ACCOUNT (#814) Matures 2/28/2020

Beginning Balance (June 1,2019)begin 6/1/19 $76,801.19

Interest income (June 30, 2019) interest  1.80 APY $112.44
TOTAL $76,913.63

Respectfully submitted on July 9, 2019

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



 



 



 


